CITY OF FRAMINGHAM FRAMINGHAM HISTORICAL COMMISSION

150 CONCORD STREET • MEMORIAL BUILDING • ROOM B-2 PAUL F. SILVA, CHAIR

FRAMINGHAM, MA 01702-8325 T: 508.532.5455 FREDERIC WALLACE, VICE CHAIR

George King, Chair Framingham City Council 150 Concord Street Framingham, MA 01702

March 17, 2020

RE: Repeal of the Historic Re-Use Bylaw

Dear Mr. King,

City Councilor Michael Cannon attended our March 11, 2020 meeting and presented a proposed order to repeal the Historic Re-Use Bylaw (Framingham Zoning Bylaw Section V.B.). This Commission voted 4-0-1 to support the repeal. We also voted to recommend the City Council establish a task force to rewrite the bylaw, and request that we, and members of the Historic District Commission, be included on that task force.

Sincerely,

Paul F. Silva, Chair

Framingham Historical Commission

cc: Framingham Planning Board